
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 

Ohio Power Siting Board 

188 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

 

 

RE: In the Matter of City the New Albany’s Beech Road Duct Bank Project; 

 Notice of Commencement of Construction 

 Case No. 18-0683-EL-BNR 

 

Dear Chairman Haque: 

 

Please be advised that construction on the above referenced project is expected 

to commence on Tuesday, May 22, 2018.  Additionally, the City of New Albany is 

in agreement with the condition set forth in the Staff Report which states that the 

duct banks shall not be used as conduits for any further major utility electric 

transmission circuits until such time as a certificate for those circuits is obtained. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Mitchell H. Banchefsky 

 

Mitchell H. Banchefsky (0023642) 

City of New Albany Law Director 

 

cc:  John Jones, Counsel OPSB Staff 

       Jon Pawley, OPSB Staff 
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